
Poco Lomas Neighborhood Council, Inc. Annual Meeting 
February 20, 2020 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM 
 
Attendance:  
Matt and Tammie Kenney 
Cliff Schlothauer 
Elaine Sasnow 
Steve Henderson 
James Hampton 
Myr Dawson 
Keriann Sokulsky 
Anthony Marrujo 
Joe Cienfuegos 
 
The Board and residents met and reviewed the following Treasurers Report: 
 
Our income for the year ending 2019 was $7,157.40. We have 33 lots so our income from that 
was $6,600. Other income included $150 in late fees. We currently have one lien on a property 
that has not paid for 2019. Another lot paid their 2020 fees early. The HOA now has a savings 
account with $2,000 in it. 

Proposed budget for 2020 Our largest expense is for landscaping, so our budget is $4,000-
$4,500. Insurance is about $630 and we will put $600 in Reserves (Savings). We have a 
construction deposit for $800 that will be refunded this week. 
 
Please see the attached 2019 Expense Summary for all details.  
 
City of Las Cruces pamphlets were included addressing Street Address Label Placement for 
curbs and Animal Control. See attachments. 
 
We reviewed the following executive Board positions that are now open, and the following 
nominations were made for each: 
 
President – Matt Kenney or Nathaniel Moore 
Secretary – Matt Kinney or Nathaniel Moore 
Treasurer – Myr Dawson 
 
We have two people nominated for President and Secretary. They are Matt Kenney and 
Nathanial Moore. Myr Dawson, our current Treasurer, was nominated again and is the only 
person running for Treasurer. In another email, you will need to vote for either Matt or 



Nathaniel for each position they were nominated for. The one receiving the most votes for 
President and Secretary will occupy that position until next year. Your votes will be counted via 
email during the week of Feb. 26 – Mar. 4th. Please respond with your choices between these 
dates.   
 
Matt Kenney and Dr. Michael Evans will manage in the capacity of Design and Review 
Committee, reviewing inquiries as called out in PLNC Protective Covenants.  They will in turn 
make recommendations to the Board of Directors on such requests. 
 
A review of the landscaping was done. Our landscaper will be out next week to add bushes to 
the entry area of Poco Lomas neighborhood and begin a scheduled plan to check emitters and 
drip system and ongoing spring trimming and planting.  Dr. Michael Evans, former President of 
PLNC will continue working with Myr Dawson on landscaping and website maintenance and 
updates. 
 
We reviewed the covenants pertaining to any painting or landscaping of front yards or any other 
exterior structural work that will be visible to the street must have written plans submitted to the 
Design and Review Committee for approval before any work commences or exterior painting is 
done. 

Protective Covenants  

Article IV Design Control 

3. Approval of Plans by the Design Control Committee. 

No improvements of any kind, including but not limited to houses, sheds, outbuilding, 
swimming pools, parking areas, fences, walls, garages, storage structures, patios decks, carports 
driveways antennae, flagpoles, curbs, and walks, or additions or alterations thereto, shall be 
constructed or installed upon any lands within Poco Lomas nor may any landscaping be 
performed on any Lot unless one complete set of plans for such construction or landscaping are 
submitted to the Committee and unless the plans are approved in writing by the Committee 
prior to the commencement of such work. All submissions, approvals, and/or rejections shall be 
submitted in writing, shall be dated, and shall be signed for as proof of receipt.  
 
We also discussed that trash and recycle receptacles should have the number and street address 
of the occupant so if the winds blow the trash cans down the street a neighbor can return it to 
the proper owner.  We also discussed that trash cans should be removed from the street the 
evening that the trash has been picked up. In addition, all trash cans must be stored in an area 
that is not visible to the road to keep up the positive look of the neighborhood. 
 
A review on parking was discussed. Noted were the additional no parking signs added to the 
side of the streets on Poco Lomas and Escuela Court where parking is NOT permitted.  



Since the signage has been added it has been noted that our residents are taking care to park in 
their driveways and notify guests where parking is allowed. We reminded residents that in the 
easements (shared access), parking is only allowed in the resident’s driveway. Any other 
vehicles must park in the public approved parking areas up on Poco Lomas and/or Escuela 
court. This is approved by codes and will be enforced for safety and accessibility of emergency 
vehicles only.  
 
If you see a neighbor is violating our covenants, please first contact them directly to resolve any 
issue.  If violation continues once addressed contact the city codes or police dept. of the 
violation.  
 
There were no other discussions and the meeting was adjourned.   
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